
PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

Local Union No. 1245
International Brotherhood of

Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO
P.O. Box 4790
Walnut Creek, California 94596

This will cancel and supersede our previous letter to you dated
April 14, 1983.

The town of Amboy has 15 gas accounts and the service work load is
very sporadic. The nearest Division Gas Serviceman is headquartered at Boron,
San Joaquin Division, approximately 120 miles from Amboy. Pipeline Operations'
Topock transmission maintenance personnel are frequently working in the proximity
of Amboy as Line 300 A and B travel through the area. Also, Topock is located
35 miles closer to Amboy than Boron.

Pursuant to Subsection 204.4(b) of the Physical Agreement, Company
proposes to assign Mr. Ernest Armijo, Gas Control Mechanic, Topock Pipeline
Operations, to assist with routine and emergency gas service calls for the town
of Amboy. Mr. Armijo has successfully completed the Gas Serviceman's Training
School and is now qualified to be assigned gas service work. Such an arrangement
will not compromise the existing Gas Serviceman complement within the Division.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so
indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter
to the Company.

The Union is in accord with the foregoing and it agrees thereto as
of the date hereof.
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LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL
BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO

BY~~_
Business Manager I


